
Hollis	Brookline	Athletic	Booster	Club	
	
September	4,	2018	
	
Present:		Tom	Whalen,	Madelon	Anderson,	Dave	Belanger,	Jennifer	Razzaboni,	
Sheryl	Paquin,	Lori	Bonnette,	Paula	Menard,	Kara	White,	Holly	Babcock,	Mike	Coutu,	
Mike	Marshall,	Eileen	Labak	
	
Mike	reports	that	team	reports	have	been	distributed	to	the	teams.	
	
New	Business:		The	cheer	team	requests	approval	to	sell	raffle	baskets	at	an	OHD	
booth.		All	present	voted	to	approve.	
	
The	volleyball	team	requests	approval	to	sell	cookie	dough	at	an	OHD	booth.		All	
present	voted	to	approve.	
	
The	girls’	soccer	team	requests	approval	to	provide	face	painting/body	art	at	an	
OHD	booth.		All	present	voted	to	approve.	
	
The	boys’	soccer	team	requests	approval	to	sell	water	and	candy	at	an	OHD	booth.		
All	present	voted	to	approve.	
	
Sheryl	Paquin	presents	a	request	from	the	golf	team.		The	coach	is	looking	to	get	12	
golf	bags,	which	are	intended	to	be	returned	at	the	end	of	each	season	and	stay	with	
the	team.		The	cost	is	approximately	$165/bag	($1980	total	cost).	
A	suggestion	was	made	to	offer	the	golf	team	the	clean	up	job	at	the	Ski	Swap	on	
Saturday/Sunday	to	earn	the	cost	of	the	bags.		In	the	past	this	job	has	been	a	paid	
job	as	it	involves	a	big	commitment.		A	trailer	or	large	truck	would	be	required	to	
take	several	trips	to	the	dump	over	the	weekend	and	store	the	trash	on	Sunday	after	
the	ski	swap	ends	until	the	dump	opens	on	Tuesday.		Sheryl	will	present	the	idea	to	
the	coach	and	get	back	to	us.		If	the	golf	team	is	not	interested,	the	members	
discussed	offering	this	to	other	teams	that	may	be	looking	for	a	fundraising	project.	
	
Discussion	regarding	the	HBHS	Football	Booster	Club	has	been	tabled	as	the	
president,	Dan	Zorn	is	away.	
	
Fundraising	Update:	
Madelon	Anderson	will	be	using	the	SignUp	Genius	for	volunteers	to	work	at	the	
HBABC	OHD	booth.		She	will	have	team	stickers	and	water	bottles	for	sale.		Dave	
Guay	has	been	busy	but	Madelon	is	trying	to	connect	with	him.		He	has	committed	to	
having	a	small	order	ready	for	the	OHD	booth.		Madelon	is	hoping	to	work	with	him	
to	set	up	the	online	store	this	fall.		Tom	Whalen	made	a	motion	to	pre-approve	up	to	
$1000	in	spending	for	spirit	wear	items	for	OHD	and	HBABC	stock.		Deanne	Martin	
seconds	the	motion.		All	present	agree.	
	



Facilities	Committee:	
No	new	information	to	be	reported	at	this	time.		The	plaintiff	filed	a	motion	to	
reconsider.		The	judge	denied	the	motion.		We	are	now	waiting	to	see	what	happens	
next.		If	no	appeal,	the	hope	is	that	the	field	could	be	ready	for	fall	of	2019.	
	
Ski	Swap:	
Madelon	Anderson	agrees	to	handle	Facebook	advertising	of	the	ski	swap.	
Plan	to	ask	Nelson	Hsu	to	be	in	charge	of	the	twitter	advertising.	
	
We	will	plan	to	hold	a	Ski	Swap	committee	meeting	on	9/17/18	at	6:30pm	in	the	
conference	room	at	HBHS.	
	
Some	discussion	arose	from	questions	regarding	the	volleyball	and	field	hockey	
fundraising	efforts,	which	began	before	OHD.		Tom	will	refer	the	issue	back	to	
administration	to	handle,	as	it	is	a	school	rule	and	not	within	our	jurisdiction.		We	
hope	to	improve	the	understanding	of	the	fundraising	rules	and	encourage	
community	events.	
	
Madelon	Anderson	made	a	motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting	at	8:20.		Deanne	Martin	
seconded	the	motion.		All	present	agreed.	
	
	
Respectfully	Submitted,	
	
	
Deanne	Martin	


